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How to Reduce Traffic Noise from US36?7
The 70 mph speed of cars on 36 from Baseline to Ta-
ble Mesa is the culprit. Many MA residents find life on
Moorhead and in MA is unpleasant due to this continu-
ous din. For years there has been NO action to slow
traffic and minimize this noise. We will ask the new
Council to address this issue at a TBD Council
Meeting to at least work with the CDOT to lower speed
limits to 55 from Table Mesa to Baseline. Contact Os-
man Parvez for more info. We are looking for volun-
teers to spearhead this effort.

EggStravganza Martin Park March 22 10am-noon is
being organized by Pastor Bob Franz and the Church
of Nazarene. To volunteer call Bob at 303-817-1382

Martin Acres History by Wiliam Amdt

As a Boulder native who was always interested in architecture, here
are my memories: BTW, | was born in 1947, so | vaguely remember
the opening of the Turnpike in 1951. It was the start of big change
in the City. | was also at the dedication of what's now the NIST

" Building by Pres. Eisenhower in 1953. My parents didn't move to
MA until | was grown and out of the house, in 1972, but we had
friends in MA long before that, like my neighbor Louise Adams who
is an original owner (ca. 1955). in the 1950s, Sunday afternoons
often consisted of visiting model homes all over tfown.

The first section of MA, to the northwest, was called Highland

Park. MA 1 was when they started using brick, and extended to
Martin Drive. | remember that for a long time Moorhead ended at
Martin Drive. Martin Drive ended near Bear Creek (by the )
school). So all the cul-de-sacs east of Martin came later. This was
also when split levels were introduced. The last to be built were the
(still kind of strange) story-and-a-half salt boxes near Table Mesa
Drive.

| have never considered Majestic Heights to be part of Martin

Acres. For one thing, they always had their own school. I'm never
sure what to call Dartmouth west of Broadway. Certainly not MA nor
Table Mesa.

It was not until the early '60s that South Boulder Road was renamed
Table Mesa Drive. | think it was about '63 or '64 that an exit/
entrance to the Turnpike was added at Table Mesa. Before then,
MA residents had to drive all the way back to Baseline to get on the
Turnpike. You couldn't get off until Broomfield, then Fed-

eral. Broadway south of Baseline was Marshall Road. Hence
"Base-Mar." Broadway has been widened many times. You used to
be able to access Columbine, Bluebell, and Mariposa from Broad-
way.

1 could go on (the original IHOP, the trampoline pits at Base-Mar,
the back entrances to the NIST property) but | tend to bore people.

Please send us your memories about Martin Acres!

Snow Removal Each season with so many new resi-
. dents we like to remind everyone to shovel their sidewalks
by noon the day after the storm. Call EZEO 303-441-3239
for help if you encounter snowed over walkways and want
them shoveled. They will send a friendly note to them.

Senior citizens and physically disabled persons who are un-
able to clear snow from their sidewalks may receive assis-
tance through the city's ICEBUSTERS Program. For more
information, or to be a volunteer, call Housing and Human

From the New Voice Editor, Maureen Maloney will start
with the next issue. Mark Stangl will contribute content and
support . Please send your articles, ads, and concerns to
maurnotes@comcast.net of call her at 303-494-2580. We
welcome your news! The Voice be published 6 issues per
year on even months.

Notices of Iocal events and interest:

Single Stream Recycling: This has been sent back for further re-
view by Council. Some of use participated in a trial last year. Please
send your comments or questions to: Kelle Karp, Office of Environ-
mental Affairs, Administrative Specialist 303-441-1940
Karpk@bouldercolorado.gov

Construction Noise The city is considering adding restrictions in
the noise ordinance is to limit construction noise on weekends for
residential construction. They have been receiving complaints all
around Boulder from all around Boulder not necessarily from MA.

Mac Mansion Debate: We are discussing this sonar e-mail server
in last week. It has been one of the most exciting and well attended
e-mail events thus far. Some argue that increasing the size of
houses in Martin acres makes it less affordable. Others see that
the value of their homes will increase. | think noise from adjacent
highways will be reduced with more two-story homes. Look for
more discussion in the public domain about restrictions on the size
of a home additions citywide | think this will be a very hot topic for
years to come.

The city of Boulder has adopted more stringent environmental
conscious building codes. Additions greater than 500 ft. well
require meeting new HERS building standards. More on these new
rules later. :

Rats in Martin acres? This fall Rats have been seen crossing
Broadway near Dartmouth Drive. We understand that a local home=
owner who has been feeding birds for many years has attracted rats
that have taken up residence in brush piles on the NIST property

“along Broadway. We consider this a public health hazard and the

folks at NIST have been asked to address this problem. There is no
action plan in place now.

‘At our Feb/08 meeting Xcel Energy sent Dennis Brachfeld, an

Energy Star rater, talk about low-cost methods on saving heat
and reducing your energy bills.

The Front Range of Colorado has had low natural gas prices be-
cause pipelines were not available to export natural gas to other
parts of the country. Because of this building, codes not require wall
insulation until about 1979. 45% of your of your energy bill is HVAC
costs, 11% is hot water. The rest is electricity. Older refrigerators
use a lot of power. Significant cost savings can be made converting
all of your incandescent light bulb stew complex CFL or compact
fluorescent light bulbs.

Drafty first story windows can significantly increase the draft in your
home since heat rises. Recessed lighting in ceilings can be a
cause for significant air leaks as heat rises up through them. The
current building code require R38 in the attic but a R50 is recom-
mended by building professionals.

Radiant reflective paint can be used on the inside walls of your
house to keep energy and these paints can also act as a vapor bar-
rier . Older furnaces draw cold air in through leaking windows in
some homes. Homes with heaters in crawl spaces can draw their
air from outside.

One of the most important things you can do with your crawlspace is
to add a vapor barrier over the dirt floor. If you do so you can seal
the venting off in your crawlspace if you have a vent to supply air to
your basement heater. Sometimes this can be combined with a
radon remediation system.

Energy Audits for $100 are available from the Center for Resource
Conservation. They are subsidized by the City and are normally
much $more. Call Allie Marshall 303-441-3278 ex.24 amar-
shall@conservationcenter.org :

'Radon Testing Equipment is available for MA residents .use. Con-

tact Mark Stangl. My experience is that radon varies quit a bit due
to season and local barometric conditions. | recommend two tests.
One in the not heating and one in the closed house heating season.
Each test should last a week with at least 2.days in outside air or
crawl space.

Please Bike Safely

Always wear a helmet.

Get a bright head light and flashing
rear blinker.




Sharing & Matching Ads are $10.00 for the first 3 lines, $2.50 per
line thereaiter. Contact Maureen Maloney or email to place your ad
for the Next edition of the VOICE. Payments are sent to the Treas-
urer, Bennett Scharf at our PO box.

PAUL CARTER PAINTING Martin Acres Resident, Interior & Exte-
rior Neighborhood references available! 3/494.5362

MALONEY BUILDERS 3/562.5380, Basement Finishing, Kitchens,
Baths, Decks, Garages, Additions, Architect, Insured, Licensed, MA
Resident maloneybuilders.com

Danceophile Studio/Tom Masterson. Ballroom, swing, salsa, tango,
ethnic. Group classes, private instruction, wedding dance choreogra-
phy. 3/499-6363 danceophile.com

A TOUCH OF WELLNESS offers dog massage, & home made,
organic food. And wellness products by Melaluca, tea tree, Multi-
pure water, Nikken magnetic and sleep systems. Charlene Thomp-
son 3/499.3660.

ARBOR VITAL TREE CARE Certified Arborist 13 yrs. experience,
Insured. Trees & shrubs pruned, removed, cabled. Mulch delivered.
Instruction & consultation. Free estimates MA Resident - David
Schaldach, 3/919.8183.

REMODEL & REPAIR 30 years experience. Kitchens, bathrooms,
basements, tile, electric, plumbing, carpentry, drywall, painting, fenc-
ing. From $25/hr 3/931.4330. .

MARK STANGL P.E., NACHI Member and D-9 contractor is offering
Rental, Real Estate Inspection services for buyers, sellers, and
agents. Call 3/499.3163

PIANO TEACHER back in Martin Acres, across from Creeksidel
Joanna Lynden, BVSD Music Specialist: classical, contemporary,
improv, ear training. Accepting students for the fall. 720.890.8738

Semi-retired Home Remodeler offering services to Consuilt, De-
sign, Problem Solve, Draw your home improvement project. Addi-
tions, Kitchens, Baths, Decks, Porches, Basements. Very familiar
with Martin Acres Homes, with nearly 30 years hands on experience
in all trades. Your neighbor, Peter

Korba p.korba@earthlink.net 3/499.1887

Nick's Auto Repair: Family owned and serving South Boulder for
over 30 years. Please call 303-499-4300 for your quality auto repair
and maintenance needs.

Physical Therapist- 22 years of experience with manual therapy.
Office located in Martin Acres. Call Rosemary 303-499-4602

NEPAL. CUISINE - A Nepali, Tibetan & India Restaurant. Lunch & -
Dinner Buffet. Carry out. Mon-Fri 11t0-3&5109; Sat12t03&5to
9:30. Closed Sunday. 4720 Table Mesa, Boulder (in Rudi's old loca-

tion). (303) 554 5828. Menu at www.gobanepal.com/cuisine.himl.

Aqua Care - Repair Departments: Heating, Solar Heating, Hot Tub
aquacare.biz 3/589-4428 ’

KITCHEN & BATH CABINETRY & DESIGN by L. DESIGN Offering
reasonably priced cabinets with no compromises in quality as com-
pared to high end lines. Specialists in small spaces; neighborhood
references & tours available. www kitchensanddesign.com,
contact Lyn @ 3/440-0573.

Martin Acres Resident Real Estate Agent! Work with everything
from investors to first time homebuyers! Also selling real estate in
Central Americal Call Sally Anderson 303 931 2677

Full Service Real Estate Listing for any Martin Acres House:
$2500 Includes: MLS, pro photos/virtual tour, showings, signs, price/
contract negotiations. Does not include: Buyer agent fee, open
houses. Call Dan Richelson at Maven Realty and Property Manage-
ment, Inc. Managing Broker/REALTOR .
303-339-0640 da avenproperties.com

The Watershed School, serving grades 6-12
Please visit watershedschool.org or call 303-440-7520 "The World is
Your Classroom!"

Home/Office Cleaning - Scrub-A-Dub Cleaning SeNices Friendly,
Professional, Trustworthy and Reliable. Big/Small Jobs, Move-outs,
Move-ins, One time or Scheduled.

Andrea - 303-641-5028 ScrubDub@amail.com

DECKS, FENCES, CONCRETE & HOUSE PAINTING.
www.bouldersealwize.com. Your no-VOC, enviro. friendly, "green”
painting & staining company! Ask about our 30 yr guarantee. Martin
Acres Res. Ask for David 303-641-6496.

$50 MA Massage Special - Need a pick me up from shoveling,
skiing, or stress? Receive a relaxing and rejuvenating massage in

your home for only $50/ hr. www jSrmassage.com (303)502-7695°

COMMUNITY ROOTS seeks Martin Acres fruit frees to harvest for
our community food project. Offer your cherry, apple, plum, pear, or
peach tree(s) and receive tree care, a share of the harvest, and a
cleaner yard. Also seeking friendly volunteers...

3)499-0866, kippnash@hotmail.com

Apppliance Master-We repair most makes,models,and types of appli-
ances $40 service call fee waived with repair. Call Bruce @ 303 494~
9147

Danceophile Studio/Tom Masterson. Ballroom, swing, salsa, ta;ngo,
ethnic. Group classes, private instruction, wedding dance choreogra-
phy. 3/499-6363 danceophile.com

MANA Home Tour is Back for 08

on Saturday May 3rd. Volunteers needed. Call Osman
Osman Parvez for moreinfo: secretary@martinacres.org
303-746.6896 :

MANA Steering Committee 2008

President: Mark Stangl
president@martinacres.org 303-499.3163
Vice P; Bill Flinchbaugh,
vp@martinacres.org 303-931.3443
Secretary: Osman Parvez
secretary@martinacres.org 303-746.6896
Treasurer: Bennett Scharf
treasurer@martinacres.org 303-499.5119
Zoning/Code: Nick Moschetti 303-944-7743

“ VOICE Editor and VOICE Distribution Coordinator: Mau-

reen Maloney :distribution@martinacres.org 303-494.2580

Special Events: Beautification: Beity Schweikert
area2@martinacres.org 499.6909

To email the entire steering committee: )

SteeringCommittee@martinacres.org or Martin Acres Neighbor-

hood Association, PO Box 3514, Boulder, Colorado, USA 80307

Contact information for the
VOICE Area Leaders

Area 1A: Martin Dr.—Table Mesa—Park & School—S. 44™:
Megan Leben areata@martinacres.org 3/499.2324

Area 1B;: Martin Dr.—Table Mesa—US 36 N&E side S. 42"
Jim Petri area1b@martinacres.org 3/494.1070

Area 2: Martin Dr.—US36—N&W side S. 42"; Betty
Schweikert area2@martinacres.org 3/499.6909

Area 3: Martin Dr—Martin Park/School S. Broadway—Ash,
Megan Reed area3@martinacres.org 720.304.0544

Area 4: Martin Dr.—27th Way—Moorhead-Ash; Terry Snyder
aread@martinacres.org 3/494.9040

Block Leader Openings. Block leaders distribute thé
Voice to their neighbors on their block.

30th Street - from Moorhead to Dahlia
44th Street - from Martin to Table Mesa

‘Lashley - from Ash to 31st Street

MANA Calendar ALL “residents”, renters, students, and home
owners are encouraged to participate in all events! Meeting
held in the downstairs fellowship hall at 300 S. Broadway at the
Church of the Nazarene on the First Monday at 7 p.m. of each
month except as listed.

Our 2008 Calendar (subject to change) is:
March 3 2008 MANA Elections
April 7 MANA Meeting
May 3, 2008 Home Tour
May 5th MANA Meeting
No June and July Meetings
Aug 4th & 25th for PB Planning
Pancake Breakfast Sept 6
Oct 6 MANA Meeting
Nov 3 MANA Meeting
No Meeting in December




